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ABERDEEN, 9 September 2020.  Minute of Meeting of the GUILDRY AND 
MORTIFICATION FUNDS COMMITTEE.  Present:- Councillor Reynolds, Master 

of Mortifications, Convener; and Councillor Crockett, the Lord Provost, Councillor 
Mason MSP and Colin Taylor, Lord Dean of Guild. 
 

Also Present: Aileen Duncan and Robert Gilmour (Finance), Kundai Sinclair 
(Legal) and Martyn Orchard and Emma Robertson (Committee Services). 

 
 
MINUTE OF PREVIOUS MEETING OF 12 DECEMBER 2019  

 

1. The Committee had before it the minute of its previous meeting of 12 December 

2019 for approval. 
 
The Committee resolved:- 

to approve the minute. 
 

 
GUILDRY FUNDS – REVIEW OF ALLOWANCES 
 

2. The Committee had before it a paper by the  Chief Officer - Finance which (a) 
provided information concerning (1) the amount of allowances paid from the Guildry fund 

to Burgesses of Guild, widows and widowers of Burgesses and children of Burgesses 
from 2007 to 2019; and (2) the number of people receiving allowances for the same 
period; and (b) proposed that the allowances be increased by either 3.9% or 5% 

rounded up to the nearest £1.   
 

Ms Aileen Duncan, Finance Development Officer, advised the Committee that she had 
been awaiting the Budget announcement from the Government on the increase to the 
Basic Rate Pension to input the options of allowance increase. 

 
The Committee resolved: 

(i) to recommend to Council that the following increases (5%) in annual allowances 
be approved backdated from 1 May 2020:- 
 

Guildry Fund Allowance Present Allowance Proposed Allowance 

Burgesses £2,335 £2,452 

Widows / Widowers of Burgesses £2,335 £2,452 

Children of Burgesses £2,165 £2,273 

 
; and 

(ii) to note that Ms Duncan would update members by email with details on eligibility 
to claim the pension, the percentage increase and the process involved. 
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LORD DEAN OF GUILD REPORT AND VERBAL UPDATE 

 

3. The Committee had before it a paper from the Lord Dean which had been 
prepared for the meeting on 23 April 2020, which had subsequently been cancelled.  

The paper provided an update on recent activities and business.  The Lord Dean 
reported that all nominations and events had been postponed due to the covid 

pandemic. 
 
The Committee noted that discussions were continuing between Aberdeen City Council 

Legal Services and OSCR regarding the re-drafting of the Trust constitution.  The Lord 
Dean reported that further progress had been made following a meeting with OSCR.  

 
The Committee resolved:- 

to note the updates. 

 
 
DATE OF NEXT MEETING  
 

4. The Committee noted that the next scheduled meeting would be on 23 February 

2021 at 10.30am. 
- John Reynolds, Master of Mortifications, Convener. 


